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There is progress being made on our field improvement program. The first
step is to begin on Saturday and Sunday, Oct. 16th and 17th - to clear all of
the rock fram the infield area. I have an appointment with Mrs. Cicero (the
farmer) who has offered to plow the area to be planted. After the plowing
and disking, it will be necessary to rake the ground smooth for seeding. The
sprinklers will be installed between the time the area is disked and raked.
The date the Parks Dept. has projected to bring the water to the fence area is
Oct. 18th. If all goes according to plan, we should be done by the end of the
month.

The elections are close. If you have anyone you would like to nominate for
the board, please do so at the next meeting. Ve will have to replace three
people on the board in Nov. It will be up to you to elect the board members
you want. The board will work out the positions to be filled.

This year we are looking forward to having volunteers to fill same of the
positions the board will create. Hopefully, we will have someone assigned to
take care of the club property, someone to head publicity, do phoning, etc.
The more people involved, the more the club can accomplish. Larry Laulom
will be getting our instructors program started for those who need help. We
are going to establish a list of people to call if you need help on building,
painting, glassing, radio installation, etc.

The crowds are coming back on the week-ends. If you see a new face, make
sure they know the rules and procedures. Don't wait until something happens.
Remember, its your field, keep it clean and safe.

The club picture has been rescheduled for the Nov. meeting. Wear your
club shirt or jacket. T hope to see you all at the next meeting - it's our
auction meeting. Iet's make it a great success.

Phil Mosko
President

As you should all know by now, that our meetings are held at the Encino
Community Center lecated at 4935 Balboa Blvd., Encino. Meetings start
at 7:30 p.m. Just prior to the Auction which will take up the ma jority
of the meeting we will be taking nominations for three (3) Board positions.

Remember we elect only Board members. The Board itself then determines
who will fill what position. In addition to that there will be several special
committee heads appointed. So, if you want to serve your club and don't
get elected to a board position there will be many other opportunities
to do so!l

A special thank you to those members who gave up their flying time on
Saturday morning to help rake the infield at the basinl! Although
we have a ways to go, we are getting there,

Remember that if you have a problem building, painting, flying,etc.
Bring it to the meeting we will have someone who can help you with it.

Did you hear about the flyer who charged his battery for 24 hours?
His plane crashed because of battery failure, said he couldn't understand
it, he flew once for 3 hours, once for 1 hours and once for only 2 hours.
Thought ne sc¢ili had 18 hours lefc to fly,

If you would like to submit something for this newsletter, please
have it typed and to me at least one week prior to the meeting night,

Also, at the November meeting we will be having the club picture
taken so bring an airplane with you. Good flying, see you on the 26th.!

MEL GIFIS



Minutes of Meeting Seot. 28, 1982

Meeting opcined at 8pm with Phil Mosko deafening the group with his
fist pounding the table (no P.A. system)., Fiprst order of business
was fielding questions from the group on the business report.

Phil advised that the Parks Dept. will dig the ditches for our water
supply. We will have to furnish the pipes. Valley Flyers will
install and supply the irrigation system, as well as maintain the
landscaping. We should have water in the month of October. A motion
was made and seconded to provide $25 per month for someone named
"Gene" to maintain the field. Ken Tyler discussed the Foundation
and advised that our huge budget for the flying site will aid us
obtain our tax free status.

Wayne McElrath to CD the upcoming Scale Contest on October 10, 1982.
Needs help; lets get out there and help our ex-president.

Incidentally, don't forget the club auction on Oct. 26. Bring any-
thing you want to get rid of. The Club gets 10%.

Walt Clark is retiring as Entertainment Director. We need a volunteer
to take his place.

OQur compatriots from the "U" control area are affiliating themselves
with us. Tony Nacarado told membership that in 1982 we hope to

have the national trials at the basin, and they will need an effort
by all concerned to attain this goal.

Vic Ylartin discussed the Xmas party. Remember the date - Dec. 16th.
$12.50 per person.

Two films were shown; one of World War Two vintage, and the other,
the second flight of our old friend the "Spruce Goose."

Tony Maclane introduced Ralph Council to the membership. Remember,
Ralph is the "blind" RC pilot. Anytime you think you have a problem
landing, Ralph has landed several times.,

Rememser our club pieture is to be taken Oet. 10.
to vose with,

rin: an airplane

maffle winrers were: Tristan Hamlin, Rodney Jaffe, Bill Caraway,
Ken Turner, Chuck Siégle and Ken Tyler.

Our Show and Tell entries were real gocd ones. Bob Smith, Quickie
500; Ken Turner, Falcon 56; Phil Mosko, Super Squire; Tony Maclane,
Lo Boy 5; Ralph Rosen, Lo Boy 5; (twins) and Bob Loftin*s Scat Cat.
Once again our buddy, Bob Loftin cracked everyone up with his off
the cuff presentation. Winners were Bob Smith and Xen Turner.

Finally, our President Phil Mosko got the "goof bowl" award for
knocking the tail off his airplane when moving some material around
inside his car.





















